CWSA Meeting
March 4, 2014  
Windham Middle School 
 7:45PM 

	MINUTES                     
	
In attendance: 
Jerry Hughes, Caroline Nowyckyj, Tera Carpenter, Julie Hughes, Kathy Doherty, Dawn Gorgone, Walter Tokarz, Jerry Phillips, Brad Earnest, Laura Lawton, Christina Haynes, Greg Haynes, Marie Pelletier, Omar Rosario,  Antonio Tigeleiro, Laura Boardman, Jim Thorn, Fred Ollennu, Thomas Amador,  Joel Fygueroa, Mike Parla 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Start time 7:50 pm

February minutes
Jerry H. asked about approval of February minutes, Julie motioned for approval, Caroline seconded, and all were in favor of approving.   

Everyone did introductions, including some new people.								
Field usage	
Brad gave an update on Columbia fields: we should not count on fields for April 12, it depends on the snow.
Jerry P. gave update on Windham fields: we may be able to get a filed at WMS but only for practices during the week.
						
Spring Soccer Kick-Off (SSKO)
Caroline gave updates and we discussed:
SSKO is supposed to be April 12 but, given Brad’s update on questionable fields, should we put it off?
The following week, April 19, is Easter & school vacation so that does not work.
So, if we have a problem with flelds, we will just cancel SSKO. 
Bounce house will hold deposit for next year, so it should not be a problem if we cancel.
Caroline said the DJ we used before is no longer doing it, so we will need a new one.
Tera will check on DJ, ask for it free 1st.
Caroline said Eastern Soccer will do a clinic (3d grade & up).
Caroline said for the coaches v. coaches game there will be a 50/50 raffle.  
They will make the teams ahead (blue v gold), and to enter the raffle a person chooses which team will win, raffle ticket goes in as entry on that side & the winner is drawn from the entries on the winning side. 
Julie reported that Crossraods PT may do something, she is waiting to hear;
Katie & Tracy will do a little kids obstacle course, and maybe some games.
Caroline said the food will be from Papa Ginos again. 
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Caroline said we made money last year (no agreement on amount but somewhere between $300-$500); we may make money again this year but that’s not really why we do it. We will have radar gun & skills again. 				

District Comp Committee meeting update
Julie gave update: They are looking to have people from diff districts to play together 
They will contact other districts to see if they want to play us (here or there). 
In the fall there may be a U8 age group also, they will have a table for it at the spring scheduling meeting, so we need to think about it for comp outs or for fall assessments.
For spring season, they intend to start the weekend after Easter, but weather permitting.
It will probably be the first week in May for the teams’ regularly scheduled games.

Filling open spots on comp teams
Caroline suggested we need a specific procedure for filling open spots on comp teams and we should set a policy.  Caroline offered her suggestions and we all discussed it. 
Caroline suggested the coach that that has a spot holds a try out, players of the appropriate age go to the try out, and the final decision should be up to the coach, since they know what they need.
Caroline said she would send out email, telling everyone it is open to all players that age, the coach holds the try-out & the coach alone makes selection.
If the player is not registered, they register. 
There would be no taking a player from another comp team.					
Walter explained the rec teams are not assigned yet so the coach would not be taking good players from a specific rec team either.
We discussed whether a player that makes the comp team to fill an open space should have to double roster on a rec team if a rec team is short.  
Julie thought the coaching coordinators should be involved in the final decision of which player makes it. We discussed it.				
The Coaching Coordinators were asked for their input. 
Jerry P. thinks a good idea to have coordinators in the decision, especially to insulate the coach. 
Brad agreed, as it spreads the burden more to the club.
Caroline made a motion, Julie seconded it: should we have a policy with a mini try out to fill open comp positions and should that policy be that the coach and the coaching coordinators decide by hold a try out for the open position, and the players must be there to try out? 
Motion passed unanimously.  
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Treasurer Report
Kathy gave the Treasurer’s Report
Club might be going in the red for spring season, by $2500, depending on what the ref fees are.
Jerry H. asked about last year compared to this year.
Kathy will compare last year to this year for the next meeting.
Julie reported we have 162 registered for this year, for U9 & up and it was 179 last year.
Caroline said money will be coming in from the Hershey fundraiser.

Coaching Coordinator update
Walter gave an update on teams: 
Needed U14 girls rec coach, but we should be covered.
U12 boys rec is the biggest issue – we need to get a word out to find a coach.
Caroline will send list of U12B players to Brad & he will see if he can find someone. 
Needed a U10 girls rec coach, but Marie said yes, so it’s covered. 
Next Thurs, March 13 at 7:45 will be the coaches’ meeting. It will start right after indoor, in the WMS gym. 
Everyone must do the background checks- coaches, co-coaches, managers, even board members- everyone has to do it every season.
We must enforce it. 
Caroline &Julie will send out an email with the link, deadline will be March 13,
before the coaches meeting.				
Jerry P. said they will visit each team to see what help they can be; they can be a resource to the coaches.  
They will offer a checklist for each age group- what they expect at each age group before the coaches pass them on. It will contain minimum criteria, general guidelines
For age-appropriate coaching.  Another goal is to not frustrate the younger players with things they cannot do, but help them see the game at a level they can play it.
Julie will ask Sebby about another CPR class.

Equipment
Laura gave updates.
She placed order for equip, it’s done.
Julie will tell her who needs uniforms.
Greg asked that K-2 Micro get 6 colors total, can have 3 teams each in Columbia & Windham.  
Need to order extras for K.
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Coach’s Clinics		
Omar said when the club had a clinic about a year ago, the feedback was great & we should do them again.
Yes, we will do them again.
Dave Rush could do one for newer coaches / younger players.
Ross could do one for the older groups.
Julie wants a clinic on injury-prevention & stretching.
Brad will check with Steve from Crossroads on that.							

Spring season
Omar asked if we will take any registrations after the deadline… some families have asked him.
It may depend on age group- if there is an opening.
Caroline gave a list to Omar of the openings & the families should contact Registrar. 
Greg said he can put a banner on the 1st page of the website to email Registrar.
 
Indoor session
Jerry P. said the last day will be March 20. 
							
Tournaments
Julie explained for the CT Cup, there is a fall & spring, it’s for U11 & up, coach registers the team, it’s a blind draw, and coaches should contact Julie if there are any Qs about doing it.  The registration fee comes out of the allocated team amount, but ref fees do not.

Fall season
Fall season was on the agenda, but there was nothing to discuss.								

New News		

Bylaws
Jerry H. reported that the CWSA Bylaws Committee was formed at a prior meeting, and he will call a meeting for that committee sometime in next week or so.	
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Minutes
The meeting minutes will be available online.
Greg will do folders by year and label them. 
Jerry H. asked him to aggregate the topics so no need to go through all the minutes to find something, like the adoption of a policy.
Jerry H. / Julie will send all past minutes they have to Greg, he will have to go through them to gather the specific info.

CDT
Julie asked if anyone has any ideas to get info out about the CDT, to let her know
Jerry will send info to Greg about 2014 CDT info & Greg will update website.

Windham 
Jerry P. reported that Windham received the first funding for Douglas Manor. 

Julie motioned to adjourn, Omar seconded it.
Meeting adjourned at 8:54
